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February 19, 2021

Representative Carol McEntee
RI State House
House
82 Smith Street
Providence, RI 02903


RE:  RESPONSE TO PURPLE HEART HIGHWAY 

Representative McEntee,

We have struggled with this question from the standpoint of federal and state regulations on signage on Federal roads.  We think that this is a wonderful cause and we have looked for ways to accommodate the Purple Heart Trail Program in some way to allow them to put up signs on Route 1 and Route 4.  

Attached is a letter from Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) that states that the type of purple sign proposed by your program conflicts with the Manual on Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD) and cannot be placed on a Federal highway.  

We would like to offer the following solutions that would allow placing signage to honor our war heroes. 

1.) We will be able to erect signs along Route 1 and Route 4 that would have the wording to memorialize the Purple Heart Trail and the signs would look like this:


Rhode Island
Purple Heart Trail









            
In compliance with the Federal MUTCD code, the sign is required to have a brown background with white lettering.  This sign would memorialize the Purple Heart Trail and would be FHWA approved.

2.) Or we could use the purple colored signage as requested but they would have to be placed on state highways and/or municipal roadways.  There are state roads that could be selected to be named the Purple Heart Trail, some are near Route 4 and Route 1, such as Route 2 which is a state road where the purple sign you designed could be placed.

We certainly want to try to help and to provide you with solutions that both memorialize and honor those heroes we all love and cherish and at the same time conform to Federal laws.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.   


Sincerely,
[image: ]
Peter Alviti, Jr., P.E.
Director, Rhode Island Department of Transportation
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